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òCelebrating 40 years (1975 to 2015) 
of providing hope and opportunity 

for the ESL communityó 

The healthcare system can be a difficult thing to wrap your head around even when English is 

your native language. All of the terms, the rules, the changes each yearéthey can be hard to keep track 

of. And yet, not being covered can lead to some of the worst outcomes imaginable: from not detecting 

an illness that could have been treated at an earlier stage, to bankruptcy from emergency room bills 

after an unforeseen accident. Each year the penalty for the uninsured who donõt qualify for an exemp-

tion goes up as well; in 2016 it will be 2.5% of your yearly household income or $695 per person 

($347.50 per child under 18), whichever amount is higher.  

This year MCRC would like to announce that we now have an on-site Healthcare Navigator. A 

Healthcare Navigator is someone who has undergone training about the Marketplace and how to as-

sist those who need it. The services of the Navigator are open to everyone, not just clients of MCRC. 

Whether you have a simple question about applying in general, you need help understanding the dif-

ferences between plans, or you need someone to walk through the application with you from start to 

finish, all services are free and open to the public. That includes interpretation!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Enrollment this year is November 1
st
 - January 31

st
, and you must be enrolled by Decem-

ber 15
th

 if you want coverage starting January 1
st
. Re-enrollment assistance is also available. Itõs im-

portant that you evaluate your choices each year, even if you think you will stay on the same plan. 

Sometimes changes occur, including whatõs covered, how much it costs, and how much cost savings 

you are eligible for. Outside of Open Enrollment, if you experience certain life changes, such as having 

a baby or losing a job, you will qualify for a Special Enrollment Period. Our Navigator can also assist in 

these cases. 

If you or someone you know needs assistance, please contact our Healthcare Navi-
gator through email: bgreaner@mcrcerie.org or call: (814) 455 ð 0212 Ext. 336. 

MCRCõs Healthcare Navigator is 

Ready to Assist You 

mailto:bgreaner@mcrcerie.org
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Thanks to the generous support of the Erie Community Founda-
tion, Presque Isle Downs and Casino, and a portion of this yearõs 
Erie Gives proceeds, upgrades to MCRCõs on-site camera system 
are almost complete. Installation of this much needed equip-
ment is being done by Doyle Security.  32 HD cameras will now 
cover the campus, in addition to 2 stationary ones.  This im-
portant change is being made to adjust to the rise in crime in 
the area.  Adding more modern equipment will:   increase safety 
for staff, clients, and the neighborhood; allow MCRC staff to 
assist the Erie Police Department with video evidence if a crime 

occurs nearby; and deter future criminal activity.   

MCRC is proud to introduce a new program that will 
assist in the process of quitting the use of tobacco products. The 
Tobacco Cessation program will address the needs of both com-
munity members and our clients that are addicted to these harm-

ful habits such as smoking or using chewing tobacco.  

 

Worldwide, tobacco use causes nearly 6 million deaths 
per year, and current trends show that it will cause more than 8 
million deaths annually by 2030!   Cigarette smoking is responsi-
ble for more than 480,000 deaths per year in the United States, 
including nearly 42,000 deaths resulting from secondhand 
smoke exposure. This is about one in five deaths annually, or 

1,300 deaths every day! 

 

Quitting cigarettes and other tobacco products is never 
an easy task, which is why the program uses the support of oth-
ers to form that emotional comfort. Our goal is to promote a 

healthy lifestyle, and quitting may be that big first step.  

 

If someone is interested in registering for the 
program, they can contact Jordan Cherpak by phone 
at 455-0212 ext. 332, or email: jac554@mcrcerie.org.  

Campus Safety  

Upgrades Continue 

Tobacco Cessation 

Program 

On Friday, October 2nd MCRC staff showed their 

support during the Fund Our Schools! Rally at 

Veteranõs Memorial Stadium as we all await the 

passing on the Pennsylvania State Budget. 

Saturday October 24th, a group of community 

members participating in the ServErie project 

helped to paint the steps and railings inside 

the stairwells in MCRC.  We would like to thank 

these volunteers for all of their hard work mak-

ing our campus more beautiful.  

mailto:jac554@mcrcerie.org
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Seeing Stars in Child Care/Halloween Celebration 

The month of October brings the Child Care & Education Program 

so many reasons to celebrate! After much hard work and determi-

nation, we attained STAR 3 status for licensed child care facilities.  

What does that mean, you ask? Our child care center has imple-

mented an age-appropriate curriculum that will ensure we are 

planning for each developmental area for our children. Our teach-

ers have taken on the responsibility of increasing their education by 

enrolling in the Child Development Associate Credential program.  

They will graduate in March with a credential that will prepare 

them for obtaining their Associateõs Degree in Early Childhood edu-

cation. We have enhanced our partnerships with outside social 

service agencies to ensure the childrenõs needs are being met so-

cially and academically. Our classrooms have been overhauled to 

include learning centers and hand washing stations and our teach-

ers are now more active participants in each childõs learning.  

If it has been a while since you have visited us, please consider stop-

ping by! Our next goal is to obtain STAR 4, which is the highest 

level that can be attained and will require additional administrative 

reports such as risk management, business and strategic planning.  

Along with this amazing celebration, we will be celebrating Hallow-

een on October 29
th

 at 10:00AM with our children. We will be pa-

rading around the MCRC campus in costumes then celebrating in 

our classrooms with a variety of games such as bobbing for apples, 

a scavenger hunt in the hay, and singing Halloween songs. Our 

classrooms will be decorating pumpkins and exploring the ooey -

gooey insides as we pull out pumpkin seeds to roast for snacking. 

We recognize that this can be a scary time for some children, but 

through playing games and exploring all fall has to offer, we will 

ensure a light-hearted and educational time for all.  

MCRCõs 2nd Annual 

ôWho Wants to be a US Citizenõ 

Trivia Competition.   

 

Friday, April 15, 2016 
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